
 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 
We, the members of St. Francis Xavier College Church, form a welcoming Jesuit parish community.   
As followers of Jesus Christ, we praise God, love our neighbors as ourselves, celebrate liturgy and the  
sacraments, engage in lifelong formation and proclaim God’s reign of justice, mercy and peace. 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 

October 24th, 2021 
Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

St. Francis Xavier (College) Church 
 

The Jesuit Parish in the Heart of St. Louis 
3628 Lindell Blvd, St. Louis, MO 63108 

314-977-7300  
sfxstl.org 

Saturday: 5:15 pm, Sunday: 8:00 am, 10:30 am.  
 
Online Masses will be posted on our YouTube channel. Subscribe here: tinyurl.com/collegechurchmass  
 
Weekday Masses: 7:15 am and noon Monday through Friday, all in main church. (7:15 am Mass only on national holidays.) 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: Mondays through Fridays,10:45 am through noon. 
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PASTORAL STAFF 
 

Pastor 
Daniel White, S.J. 
314-977-7300 
frdan@sfxstl.org 
 
Associate Pastor 
James Page, S.J. 
314-977-7301 
associatepastor@sfxstl.org 
 
 

Parish Administrator 
Katie Jansen 
314-977-1954 
katie@sfxstl.org 
 

Parish Life 
Angela Pancella 
314-977-7304 
angela@sfxstl.org 
 

Christian Initiation, Adult 
Formation, & Marriage Ministry 
Joe Milner 
314-977-7305 
joe@sfxstl.org 
 

Office Manager 
Joyce Miller 
314-977-7300 
joyce@sfxstl.org 

 
Youth Faith Formation  
Terry Edelmann  
314-977-7319 
terry@sfxstl.org 
 

Julie Kilian 
314-977-7302 
Julie@sfxstl.org 
 
 

Social Ministry 
Christine Dragonette 
314-977-7309  
christine@sfxstl.org 
 

Onsite Outreach Coordinator 
Jasmine Brown 
314-977-7311 
outreach@sfxstl.org 
 
Mobile Outreach Coordinator 
Katie Copps 
katiecopps@sfxstl.org  
 

Outreach—Vista Volunteer 
Janeé Davis  
314-977-1950 
Janee@sfxstl.org 
 
 
 

 
Wedding Ministry 
Sandy Hauck 
314-977-7303 
sandy@sfxstl.org 
 
Choir Director, Music Ministry 
Ray Sherrock 
rsherrock@desmet.org 
 
Director of Wedding Music 
& Accompanist, Music Ministry 
Sue Martin 
314-977-7313 
susan.martin@slu.edu 
 
Pastoral Council Chair 
Maurice Muia 
sfxpc@sfxstl.org 
 
Deacon 
Jim Griffard 
james.griffard@slu.edu 
 
Pastoral Ministry 
Bridget Brennan 
joy@canainstitute.org   

PARISH INFORMATION         E-MAIL ADDRESS:  church@sfxstl.org  
 

The Parish Center is closed if St. Louis City Schools are closed due to bad weather.  Activities and 
events are also cancelled. 
 

Hours:  Monday - Friday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm, Saturday we are closed & Sunday: 8:30 am to 1:00 pm. 
 

Bulletin Notices: must be submitted to church@sfxstl.org by noon on Thursday, ten days before the bulletin date. 
Holidays require additional time.  
 

Infant Baptisms: Visit the Baptism page on the SFX website,  www.sfxstl.org/baptism-1, for information on infant 
baptisms and required preparation class. Baptisms are celebrated on the first and third Sunday of the month, at 12 pm. 
Contact associatepastor@sfxstl.org with questions. 
  

Christian Initiation of Adults: contact Joe Milner at 314-977-7305 or joseph.milner@slu.edu 
 

Marriages: contact Sandy Hauck at 314-977-7303 for scheduling and preparation information.  
 

Funerals: contact Fr. Dan White at frdan@sfxstl.org or 314-977-7300.   
 

Disability Access: Our church has an elevator and hearing assistance system.  Please see an usher for assistance. 
 

Parish Registration: Available online at sfxstl.org/parishioner-registration or at the Parish Center front desk. For 
questions email church@sfxstl.org. 
 

Youth Faith Formation: Catechesis of Good Shepherd classes are available for preschool through 6th grade level 
students. Traditional religious education classes are available for grades 1 through 8. Classes meet September - May on 
Sunday mornings. Contact Terry Edelmann at terry@sfxstl.org or Julie Kilian at julie@sfxstl.org for more information. 
 

Liturgy of the Word for Children: Suspended until further notice due to the pandemic. Contact Terry Edelmann at 
terry@sfxstl.org. 
 

Safe Environment Program Compliance contact Terry Edelmann at terry@sfxstl.org. 
 
To reach the Pastoral Council, email sfxpc@sfxstl.org. 
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PRAY FOR THE SICK 

Mary Lou Ampleman 
Michael Anderson 
Margaret Baughman   
Bill Bollwerk* 
Kathy Bookstaver  
Mary Bruemmer* 
Sheila Byrnes 
Maureen Carney* 
Linda Castillon* 
Maureen Clever 
Marcie Corwin 
Fay Efken* 
Steve Frank 
Monica Gunn 
Jessi Haselhorst 
Paul Hanson* 
Mary Jane and Butch Henning* 
Jeanne Hermann* 
Laura Kaiser and Family 
Terry Kippenberger* 
Julianne Lister 
Carlita Logan 
Jim Martin 
Karena Menard* 
Mary Mondello 
Suzanne Mondello 
Tom Mulvihill, Sr. 
Nancy Partridge* & Glider 
Mark Roddy* 
Dennis Saunders* 
Jennifer Saunders* 
Mark Segovia 
Fr. Gary Seibert, SJ*  
Louis M. Sherrock  
Vicki Simon 
Colleen Starkloff 
Judy Taylor* 
Patricia Wittman 
Lisa Zimmerer* 
           * Long-term  
Prayer requests to:     
church@sfxstl.org  
Or visit sfxstl.org, and find the 
form under “Parish Life.” 
Join our prayer group on 
Zoom, Friday mornings at 9: 
Contact Bridget Brennan at 
joy@canainstitute.org for info. 

 
FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
 

 
 
We are well into autumn here in Missouri. This is the traditional harvest 
time in the northern hemisphere. Most of us are far removed from our 
agrarian roots. When the local Schnucks is loaded with aisle after aisle of 
food, it is quite easy to take such super-abundance for granted. This is not 
normal, though. Throughout most of human history a good harvest was 
the difference between life and death. In fact, the harvest was perhaps the 
most significant annual event a society celebrated. Even today the Church 
has a mass setting for “After the Harvest” that expresses gratitude for the 
earth’s fruits. 
 
I suggest as the days grow shorter and cooler we reflect on God’s gift of 
food. Most of us have never known true hunger in our lives. We do not 
give much thought to the farmers, harvesters, and laborers whose hard 
work and sweat enable us to enjoy our meals. Keep in mind, as well, many 
who help put food on our tables are undocumented migrants who have 
become the target of merciless outrage in this country.   
 
I believe the true end of fall is not the winter solstice, but the celebration 
of Thanksgiving. It is the one time all year when we as a nation call to mind 
our blessings. We do so, of course, with a wonderful meal. Perhaps during 
these beautiful, autumn days we should be more magnanimous with our 
thanks, and not limit it to the last Thursday in November. 

PRAY FOR THE DECEASED 
 

With the hope of the Resurrection, we ask that you remember in your 
prayers all those who have recently died, including:  
 
Walter "Bruce" Blattenberger  
Rich Kilian (father of parishioner Kevin Kilian) 
 
May they and all the departed share in the peace and joy of God’s  
presence forever.  
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Our Leadership Transition: 
Becoming a more Synodal Church 

________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________ 

A Call to Discernment 
 
The transition in our leadership is a watershed 
moment in the history of our parish, and one 
that calls for new forms of engagement. Pope 
Francis has reminded us that we should be a 
Church whose members, clergy and laity both, 
are discerning our direction; a Church in which 
each person’s potential is recognized and their  
contributions fully valued; a Church in which we 
all participate fully.   
 
To that end, we are inviting everyone to  
consider attending a house meeting. In 
these meetings, we want to talk in more detail 
about what the transition means or may mean, 
to hear your honest reactions, and to gather 
input on how you and other parishioners can 
guide College Church through this transition. 
We hope by meeting as small groups, we can 
begin to be the Church we hope to become—
one in which our lay members take an  
active role in discernment about our future. 
 
SIGN UP FOR A HOUSE MEETING  

https://
forms.gle/6oKd7qauSC2iweFL8 

 
We’ve had a number of house meetings  
already, and they have been an  
opportunity to engage in rich  
conversations. We welcome the  
chance to hear from everyone in the parish, and 
to also use this process to build  relationships in 
our community. In addition to the in-person 
meetings, we will be offering some virtual  
meeting times soon. 

  

From the Preparatory Document for the 
global Synod on Synodality: 
 
The Church of God is convoked in Synod. The 
path entitled “For a Synodal Church:  
Communion, Participation, and Mission” will  
solemnly open on the 9th – 10th of October 
2021 in Rome and on the following 17th of Oc-
tober in each particular Church.   

Pope Francis invites the entire Church to reflect 
on a theme that is decisive for its life and  
mission: “It is precisely this path of synodality 
which God expects of the Church of the third 
millennium.” This journey, which follows in the 
wake of the Church’s “renewal” proposed by 
the Second Vatican Council, is both a gift and a 
task: by journeying together and reflecting  
together on the journey that has been made, the 
Church will be able to learn through Her expe-
rience which processes can help Her to live 
communion, to achieve participation, to open 
Herself to mission. Our “journeying together” 
is, in fact, what most effectively enacts and  
manifests the nature of the Church as the pil-
grim and missionary People of God.  

https://www.synod.va/en/news/preparatory-
document.html 
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Ignite is the theme of our new fall fundraising  
campaign, which takes the place of a gala this year.  
 
Ignite calls to mind the way one candle flame can 
light another, and it also reminds us of the name  
St. Ignatius. In our support of this parish, we are  
living into our call to become a synodal church, 
walking together toward our common goals. 
 

On our website, https://sfxstl.org/, you’ll find a link 
where you can learn all about The Ignite  
Campaign and how to take part. We are taking 
financial donations, we’ll be offering a silent auction, 
and we’ll be selling raffle tickets. Raffle tickets are 

available this Sunday in the back of church.  (Anyone who donates above $10 is also entered.) 
 
Every week, we are highlighting different ministries and activities of our parish as a way of 
showing the impact of your generosity. Our ID and Birth Certificate (Outreach) Program, 
Catechesis of the Good Shepherd, Social Justice Camp, and our antiracism work have all been 
highlighted.  
 
You can also visit the Ignite Campaign website directly: ignitecampaign.givesmart.com. 

All Souls University Memorial Mass 
Tuesday, November 2, 2021 @ Noon 
  
On the feast of All Souls, the Saint Louis University community is invited to St. Francis Xavier College 
Church for a special memorial mass to remember and pray for the faithful departed. Fr. David Suwalsky, SJ, 
Vice President for Mission and Identity, will preside and deliver the homily as we commemorate our loved 
ones. This All Souls University Memorial Mass will be live streamed to SLU Campus Ministry's YouTube 
Channel (tinyurl.com/SLUCMYouTube) and available on the same page for later viewing. To "write" the 
name of a loved one in our virtual Book of Remembrance, visit tinyurl.com/SLUMM21 by October 31, 2021. 

Taize Prayer 
 
Saint Louis University Department of Campus Ministry will host Taizé Prayer on Thursday, November 4, 
2021 at 8:00pm in Saint Francis Xavier College Church. This ecumenical gathering will center on praying for 
peace in our world through simple, meditative song. All are welcome! Contact Campus Minister Becca 
(becca.muder@slu.edu) or SLU Mass Choir Director Sally (sally.iocca@slu.edu) for more information.   
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YOUTH AND FAMILY FAITH FORMATION 

Family Mass and Picnic 
 

To the left you’ll see Christopher and Erin Tkach, with their three 
children, partaking in the fun at the Oct. 16 Family Mass and Picnic 
for the Youth Faith Formation program. The annual event was held 
at Kirkwood Park with 150 participants enjoying a beautiful liturgy, 
delicious potluck meal, and children’s games and activities overseen 
by the Confirmation Class of 2022. Parent and catechist volunteers 
who helped with the Mass and picnic were Hope Johnson, Lindsay 
Sonnenberg, Jenny Crowe, Christine Ryan, Stephen Ryan,  
Gwendolyn Hood, Lou Carmichael, Melissa Eggleston and Luke 
Daugherty.  
 

Anyone who would like to volunteer with the YFF program,  
particularly when SLU students are away on break, can contact Julie 
Kilian at Julie.kilian4@gmail.com or Terry Edelmann at  
terry@sfxstl.org. 
 
Below are more photos of this event. 
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Antiracism at College Church 
Racial Justice Vigils 
 

Last May the Racism and  
Reconciliation Committee reinstituted the 
Racial Justice Vigils in front of SFX College 

Church. Our gathering every Tuesday evening from  
6-7pm is a way to witness to others that we seek to  
follow the Social Justice directive to love all people. We 
pray for those who experience racial injustice and for 
those who perpetrate it. Our weekly gathering allows 
people driving and walking by to know that our Catholic 
Church is committed to the dignity and safety of black 
and brown people as much as that of white people. We 
demonstrate that commitment by standing together for 
an hour to pray. The programs include excerpts from 
Scripture, litanies, Amanda Gorman's poems, Frederick 
Douglas's 1852 speech, and reflections on racism from 
Jesuits and other social justice advocates. The moments 
between our spoken prayer are filled with the silent  
prayer in our hearts.   
 

In addition to members of our committee and College 
Church parishioners, this prayer community comprises 
Franciscan Sisters of Our Lady of Perpetual Help, some 
Jesuits, a few young people who work or go to school in 
the area, and a few passersby. Some weeks there were 20 
and sometimes only 8, but always called by the Holy Spirit 
to “show up” for racial equity and justice. 
 

As the drivers who passed tooted their horns in  
appreciation, rolled their windows down and took  
pictures, yelled “thank you,” raised their fists in the air, or 
slowed their cars to see what we were about, we  
recognized they appreciated our efforts. They were little 
shouts of joy in their day and ours.   
 
We will hold our last vigil for this year on October 26, 
due to weather and darkness. Even if not gathered in  
person, we continue to pray for racial justice and see 
what spring holds.  
 
Joan McGinnis 
Racism and Reconciliation Committee 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 The Importance of Asian American Pacific Islander  

History 
 

Earlier this year,  
Illinois became the 
first state to pass  
legislation requiring 
that the history of 
Asian Americans be 

taught in all public elementary and secondary schools. 
The TEAACH Act amends a school code that already 
directs teachers to present the contributions of many 
racial and ethnic groups as part of the study of American 
History. Advocates praise this decision as a step toward 
more accurately understanding the full history of the 
United States and in so doing, better understand the 
challenges and opportunities we see today. Scheduled to 
take effect for the 2022-23 school year, the new law 
stipulates that instruction address the unjust treatment 
endured by Asian Americans, as well as the leadership 
they demonstrated and their many achievements that 
support our social, political, economic, and artistic  
development. Perhaps most noteworthy is the intention 
stated within the statute: “The studying of this material 
shall constitute an affirmation by students of their  
commitment to respect the dignity of all races and  
peoples and to forever eschew every form of  
discrimination in their lives and careers.” That guiding 
principle will be essential as educators determine how to 
most effectively communicate the experience and  
contributions of people who represent 50 different  
ethnic groups and 100 different languages. People who 
identify as Chinese, Japanese, Vietnamese, Filipino,  
Laotian, Indian, Lebanese, Pakistani, Sri Lankan, and so 
many others each have unique stories and gifts to share.     
 
In recent months we have been reminded of the bias, 
mistreatment, and violence against Asian-Americans, 
prompting this legislation with similar proposals under 
consideration in other states.  Perhaps less widely  
recognized is the burden born by both the opportunity 
and sacrifice that comes with assimilation into US  
culture. Too seldom acknowledged is the effort and  
dedication spent in pursuit of success and the vast  
diversity of talents among people of Asian American  
descent. 
 
As we continue to live into our vison of becoming an 
antiracist parish, we are called to an increasing  
understanding and compassion of all who desire to be 
part of this faith community.  May we seek the grace to 
let no one feel they are foreign and let all know they 
belong. 
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Xavier Winter Inn—Volunteers Needed! 
 
Every winter, College Church hosts a Winter Inn, offering emergency shelter to unhoused individuals on 
Wednesday and Thursday nights from Dec.-Feb. The Winter Inn is run entirely by volunteers and provides 
hospitality on nights when temperatures drop below 20 degrees. We have hosted Winter Inn for nearly a 
decade and this will be our second year during the pandemic offering shelter in a COVID-safe environment 
for both volunteers and guests.  
 
New and Returning Volunteers: Volunteer positions include Setup, Greeters/ Hosts, Innkeepers,  
Cleaners, Dinner Cooks and Laundry Drivers. Volunteers must register to attend a virtual training  
scheduled for Monday, November 15th from 6:30-8:00pm.  
 
Register for the 11/15 volunteer training: bit.ly/winterinn2021 
If the training date does not work for you, you can still volunteer! Please contact Jasmine 
Brown at outreach@sfxstl.org or (314) 977-7311. 
 
Interested in volunteering, but want to learn more first? Contact Jasmine to register for a 
half hour information session on Monday, November 8th from 7-7:30pm.  
 
Winter Inn relies on volunteer support each year. Thank you for considering plugging into 
this initiative! 
 
Volunteers are also needed for our Outreach Program on Tuesdays. You can contact Jasmine 
Brown at outreach@sfxstl.org to learn more about this opportunity, too. 
 

SOCIAL MINISTRY 

SFX History Highlights 
 
One of the activities associated with our upcoming parish racial equity review is an in-depth analysis of the history of 
College Church.  Because of the age of our parish, its history is intimately interwoven with that of the City of  
St. Louis and the St. Louis Archdiocese. Consequently, over the course of nearly two centuries College Church has 
both influenced, and been affected by, the region's most significant historical events.  
 
Our historical analysis is designed to identify the ways in which College Church, as an institution, has helped to  
construct and legitimize the systemic oppression of those who have been marginalized due to characteristics such as 
race, class, or nationality. But the study will also highlight those moments when our parish took a stance to resist 
such oppression. We will be assisted in this exploration by the Crossroads Antiracism and Training Organization, be-
cause an understanding of our history is considered foundational to the equity review process. As this exploration 
reveals the most notable and fascinating facts of our history, those details will be shared as a regularly appearing  
feature in this section of our bulletin. SFX history highlights—look for them soon! 
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Ministry Month: Our Featured Ministries this Sunday 
 
Fair Trade/Sister Parish Committee: This group works to educate our parish on the importance of the 
principles of fair trade, as well as to sell fair trade items whose proceeds support our sister parish St. Peter 
Claver in Belize. They will have their Fair Trade cart in the back of church after both Masses this Sunday. 
 
St. Vincent de Paul Society: The SVDP Society is a group of parishioners who assist individuals living 
within our parish boundaries with rent, utilities, food, clothing, and other basic living needs. During Covid, 
meetings with individuals are done via phone calls rather than home visits.   
 
And remember, email angela@sfxstl.org when you hear the secret word to be entered into a 
drawing for a prize! The prize drawing will take place at the end of October. 

 
Join Legislative Advocacy Meetings  

in November 
 
College Church Social Ministry is partnering with  
Metropolitan Congregations United (MCU) to set  
virtual meetings with state legislators representing our 
parish’s address, as well as other key legislators in  
early- to mid-November. We plan to bring some key 
parish issues to the meetings, as well as hear from  
legislators about their priorities and expectations for 
the upcoming legislative session in 2022.  
 
Would you be interested in joining one or more of 
these meetings? Contact Christine at  
christine@sfxstl.org to learn more. No experience  
required; training will be provided.  

 

 
 
 
 

Citizen Recognition Award 
 

Each year the Missouri Catholic Conference (the 
public policy agency of the Catholic Church in  
Missouri) recognizes a Catholic citizen from each 
diocese who has exemplified good citizenship in 
promoting Catholic values in the public policy arena 
and in their local communities and parishes. The 
recipient from the Archdiocese of St. Louis is our 
very own Christine Dragonette, director of  
social ministry, in recognition of her work with  
parishioners as we serve vulnerable populations in 
our community.  
 
Congratulations, Christine! (You can find this 
writeup in last week’s St. Louis Review.) 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM OUR NEIGHBORS 

Ecumenical Prayer – Care for Creation 
 

Archbishop Mitchell Rozanski, Archdiocese of St. Louis and 
Bishop Susan Candea, Evangelical Lutheran Church in  
America will co-preside an outdoor ecumenical prayer  
emphasizing our shared commitment to care for the Earth 
and acknowledging the damage done to vulnerable  
communities by neglect of our common home.  
 

Our hosts for the prayer request that all attendees be  
vaccinated. Masking & social distancing required.  
 
WHEN: 3 PM Sunday Oct 24 
 
WHERE: The Garden at Our Lady of the Holy Cross 
8115 Church Road 
St. Louis, MO 63147 
 
For more Information: 
Call James Fowlkes-Comninellis 314-792-7177 

WE SAVED YOU A SEAT FOR  
A LIFE-CHANGING EVENT! 

 
From November 7 - 11, Mary, Mother of the 
Church (5901 Kerth Rd.) will sponsor a parish mission 
called “Change Our Hearts!”  The mission will be 
led by Redemptorist Priest Fr. Peter Schavitz, C.Ss.R.,  
a former Mary, Mother of the Church pastor. 
Over five nights, Fr. Pete will proclaim the Gospel 
through his own life, learning and experience.  Each 
night explores faith topics such as the Bible, Crucifix, 
Ashes, Bread, and the Altar. The parish mission will be 
introduced at all weekend Masses on November 6 and 
7 and each evening session will begin at 6:30pm in the 
church.  For more information, call 314-894-1373. 
All are invited.  Invite a family member, friend, or  
neighbor to join us! Kids are welcome (childcare will be  
provided).  Lights refreshments served afterwards. We 
look forward to seeing you!  

 
 

FUSZ PAVILION  
NURSING OPPORTUNITY 

 
Feeling called to do something new and  
different?  Want a career opportunity that brings  
fulfillment and joy to your life?  If compassionate care is 
the heart of your nursing practice and you would like 
to work with retired Jesuit priests in their home  
setting, we would like to talk with you about joining 
our team. We are seeking qualified RN, LPN and CNA 
candidates. Full time, part time and PRN openings  
available.  
 
Interested?  Send resume and cover letter 
to cyndisdonfusz@gmail.com or call 314-633-4546 to 
schedule a phone interview.   

 
 

MEMORIAL MASS FOR  
SR. JEANNE AND SR. RAMONA 

 
The Franciscan Sisters of Mary will have a  
Memorial Mass for Sr. Jeanne Meurer and  
Sr. Ramona Meurer on Monday, October 25, at 
1:30 p.m. in Marian Chapel at The Sarah  
Community, 12284 DePaul Drive, Bridgeton, MO.   
 
If you would like to attend, please contact  
Sr. Sherri Coleman, FSM, at sherrirfk@aol.com so 
that adequate materials may be provided.  
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October 30-31, 2021 
Saturday 
5:15 pm  Fr. Page, S.J. 
Sunday 
8:00 am  Fr. Daly, S.J. 
10:30 am        Fr. White, S.J. 
 
The 10:30 am Mass will be livestreamed. RSVP at 
sfxstl.org. 

 

Bulletin Articles   
 

email bulletin articles to church@sfxstl.org before 
Thursday at noon 10 days before the bulletin date. 

October 23-24, 2021 
 

Saturday 
5:15 pm  Fr. White, S.J. 
Sunday 
8:00 am  Fr. Page, S.J. 
10:30 am        Fr. Page, S.J.  

Circle of Creation  
Green Corner 

 

A Cleanup Service Project sponsored by 
St. Francis Xavier College Church and St. 
Mark’s Lutheran Church ELCA will be 
held on Sunday, November 7, 2021. Meet 
at 2:00 PM at the Mary Meacham Freedom 
Crossing Site on the on the St. Louis 
Riverfront Trail. For more information and detailed  
directions and map, visit sfxstl.org/circleofcreation. 
  
If you have questions or would like to carpool, please 
contact SFX Social Ministry Director  
(christine@sfxstl.org) or St. Mark’s Pastor Andrew  
Baumgartner (pastor@stmarkselca.com). 
  
Click here to print and sign a waiver to bring with you the 
day of the cleanup. 

Online Giving Reminder 
 

Over the past several years (even before the pandemic!), we’ve been inviting our parishioners and friends to 
consider supporting College Church through online giving. If you set up weekly or monthly gifts, it saves the 
trouble of writing out checks, and it means our ministries can better rely on stable funding. 
 

Many of our parishioners have begun to contribute to College Church through our online link, which can be 
found at the top of our website, sfxstl.org. We wanted to make it more convenient to reach this site, so we 
have made a QR code for it. You can find this code on cards we will leave in the pews every week. 
 

Thank you for your support! 
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314-535-4340      3106 Olive

Conveniently located at 6464 Chippewa in St. Louis Hills   314.832.7770
www.hoffmeistercolonial.com

– FIELDER – ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC.
          LICENSED • BONDED • INSURED            RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • INDUSTRIAL

Service Upgrades • New Homes • Remodeling • Room Additions • Basements • Kitchens

Bathrooms • Code Violations • Knob & Tube Upgrades • Back Up Generator Systems

$20OFF Any Electrical Work of $100 or more 314-966-3388

Locally Owned and Operated
All Major Insurances Accepted

~ FREE Delivery ~
(314) 533-1081

4401 West Pine (West Pine & Newstead)

RELIGIOUS GIFTS & DECOR | SCHOOL UNIFORMS | BOOKS & BIBLES
STATUARY | NATIVITIES | CHURCH SUPPLIES | CANDLES

SEASONAL & SACRAMENTAL GIFTS

 ST. LOUIS HILLS O’FALLON, MO
 6759 Chippewa Street 2985 Hwy K
 (at Jamieson, across from Ted Drewes) (at Hwy N, near Dierbergs)

 St. Louis, MO 63109 O’Fallon, MO 63368
 (314) 644-0643 (636) 379-3705

SHOP ONLINE!  catholicsupply.com

High academic standards in a diverse, 
supportive community. That’s St. Roch.

Faith • Education • Service • Discipline

Preschool - 8th Grade - 
morning and after school

care available.
314-721-2595 www.strochparish.com

$20 OFF
Tree Pruning / Removal / Fertilization

314-782-5328 | davey.com

•  LeafGuard®  
is guaranteed never 
to clog or we’ll clean 
it for FREE*

•  Seamless, one-piece system keeps out leaves, 
pine needles, and debris

•  Eliminates the risk of falling off a ladder to 
clean clogged gutters

•  Durable, all-weather tested system not a 
flimsy attachment

Get it. And forget it.®

Say Good-bye to Clogged Gutters!
$99 Down

$99 Per Month
$99 Installation

This promotion assumes an estimated job cost of $7883. The advertised 
payment of $99 a month is an estimate only, and assumes that third-
party financing is available for new customers at an estimated 9.99% 
annual percentage rate for 132 months. Promotion available to qualified 
buyers on approved credit with $99 down payment. Not all buyers will 
qualify. Higher annual percentage rates apply for buyers with lower credit 
ratings. LeafGuard is neither a broker nor a lender. Financing is provided 
by third-party lenders unaffiliated with LeafGuard, under terms and 
conditions arranged directly between the customer and such lender, all 
of which are subject to credit requirements and satisfactory completion 
of finance documents. Any finance terms advertised are estimates only. 
LeafGuard does not assist with, counsel or negotiate financing, other 
than providing customers an introduction to lenders interested in 
financing its customers. Expires 10/31/2021

Receive a $25 Amazon gift card
with FREE in-home estimate

All participants who attend an estimated 60-90 minute in-home product 
consultation will receive a $25 gift card. Retail value is $25. Offer 
sponsored by LeafGuard Holdings Inc. Limit one per household. Company 
procures, sells, and installs seamless gutter protection. This offer is valid 
for homeowners over 18 years of age. If married or involved with a life 
partner, both cohabitating persons must attend and complete presentation 
together. Participants must have a photo ID, be able to understand English, 
and be legally able to enter into a contract. The following persons are not 
eligible for this offer: employees of Company or affiliated companies or 
entities, their immediate family members, previous participants in a 
Company in-home consultation within the past 12 months and all current 
and former Company customers. Gift may not be extended, transferred, or 
substituted except that Company may substitute a gift of equal or greater 
value if it deems it necessary. Gift card will be mailed to the participant via 
first class United States Mail or e-mailed within 30 days of receipt of the 
promotion form. Not valid in conjunction with any other promotion or 
discount of any kind. Offer not sponsored or promoted by Amazon and is 
subject to change without notice prior to reservation. Expires 10/31/2021

Call today for your FREE estimate and in-home demonstration

CALL NOW 314-549-8449
*Guaranteed not to clog for

as long as you own your home,
or we’ll clean your gutters for free.

Get this weekly bulletin delivered by email - for FREE!
Sign up here:

www.jspaluch.com/subscribe

Courtesy of J.S. Paluch Company, Inc.

Grow in your faith,
find a Mass, and

connect with your
Catholic Community

with OneParish!

Download Our Free App or Visit

www.MY.ONEPARISH.com

The Sponsors Who Appear On This Bulletin.
It Is Through Their Support That This Bulletin Is Made Possible.

Business Owners Interested In Advertising Please Call

J.S. Paluch at 1-855-685-5703

DO YOU HAVE SALES EXPERIENCE? ARE YOU WELL
NETWORKED IN THE LOCAL COMMUNITY?

J.S. PALUCH COMPANY
NATIONAL PUBLISHER OF CHURCH BULLETINS

• Full Time Positions Available with Excellent Earning Potential!

• Medical Benefits, 401K, Life & AD&D Insurance Available

• Excellent Commission Compensation Program

Interested? Call Kay Leane 1.800.621.5197 x2823
or Email Resume to RECRUITING@JSPALUCH.COM

www.jspaluch.com

EARN MONEY!
DO GOOD! MAKE A

POSITIVE IMPACT!

The Most Complete

Online National

Directory of

Catholic ParishesCheck It Out Today!

Consider
Remembering
Your Parish in

Your Will.
For further information,

please call the Parish Office.
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